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Dad to the rescue

INT. CAFE1 1

We see a man in his 50's called John relaxing in a cafe. When 
the man gets out of the cafe he is confronted by a teenage 
kid pointing a gun at him.

ANONYMOUS KID
(talking in a angry and frustarted 
tone)
Oy, you old bastard give me your 
money

JOHN
(Talking camley)
Well mate I'm not sure if your mum 
didn't teach you any manners but I 
don't want things to exculate.

ANONYMOUS KID
(talking in a angry and frustrated 
tone)
Look you old fart, You ethier give 
me the money or I am going to put a 
bullet throught that thick bald 
skull of yours.

JOHN
(talking camley)
You can try but once these 
idviduals see me laying dead on the 
floor then trust me, you have 
thrown you whole future in 
Jeopardy.

ANONYMOUS KID
(talking in a mocking tone)
Oh if it isn't grandpa give me life 
lessons.
(talking in frustrated tone)
Listen you ethier give me the money 
or else I am going to put you in 
the grave. I have had enough, your 
wasting my time.

JOHN
(talking camley)
Listen young man. I don't know you 
but do you really think your about 
to do something stupied all because 
you care about money.
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ANONYMOUS KID
(talking in angry and frustrated 
tone)
Give me the fu**ing money or elese, 
I am going fu*k you up.

JOHN
(talking in a calm tone)
Well, it looks like I can't win 
with you so fine I'll give you the 
money.

John goes through his pockets with a gun and quickly hits th 
man's neck busting his wind pipe. The kid goes down on his 
knees and continously gags.

John looks down at the kid gaging on his knees.

JOHN
(talking calmly)
I am sorry young man, but 
unfortuantly you gave me no choice.

INT. Hopsital

We see a therapist calling John name.

THERAPIST
John Jakeobs.

John walk towards where the therapist is. They both go to a 
room.

THERAPIST
Hi there so I am Amy so I was 
wondering if you could tell me why 
you have come to seep help from a 
professional therapist and what's 
been happening.

JOHN
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Well lets just say things have been 
very difficult. I am an ex 
millteray soldier. I have witnessed 
my friends die horrifcly. When I 
come back things started to get 
diffcuilt with my ex wife. I found 
out she cheated on me with a bloke 
with lots of money. We were 
fighting for the custerdy for my 
daughter but unfortuantly she won. 
I feel so alone but also so free. 
If I could have my daughter but not 
have her. Then things would have 
been great.

THERAPIST
Well what do you think went wrong 
with the relationship between you 
and your ex wife.

JONATHAN DILLION
I honastly don't know for I am 
starting to get old and lose my 
memory a bit.
I have tried the anti depressents 
but those haven't worked.

THERAPIST
Do you still get in contact with 
your daughter.

JOHN
No. I wish we would but 
unfortuantly not.

THERAPIST
Why?

JOHN
Its because when I come back from 
the war, I was a diffrent person. I 
would constantly worry about 
Rebecca and make sure she was 
alright. One time she asked me if 
she wanted to go to paris with her 
friends but I said no because I 
cared for her. She threw one big 
temper tantrum. I felt so 
incrediable bad. How could I let 
down my little buttercup but also 
not be caring. Ever since then she 
has isolated herself from me.

THERAPIST
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So sorry to hear that, how about 
your ex wife.

JONATHAN DILLION
(talking in a upset and frustrated 
tone)
I mean to be honest I am angry at 
her for taking the one thing that 
matterd the most to me. I am glad I 
don't have her in my life, but to 
take my daughter with her whilst 
also being unfaithful to me.

THERAPIST
I know your angry at her. She took 
the one person that really matterd 
to you. You seem as if you had to 
suffer a lot. How is your life like 
now.

JOHN
Could be better. Watch some news in 
the morning. Go to work. Sometimes 
go to the local cafe's or bar's. 
Got in a fue scuffel. Broke a few 
bones here and there. Today morning 
some kid threatend to shoot me if I 
didn't hand me my money so I broke 
his windpipe with my gun. As you 
can imagine, I have had quite a 
tough life.

THERAPIST
(talking in a surprised tone)
Well my advice would be is to go 
for a walk here and there and also 
get out more, start enjoying life. 
Also what I would recomand is to 
talk to your wife in a respectfull 
conversation and tell her how you 
really feel. Anyway thank you for 
coming it's been a real pleasure.

JOHN
Thank you.

We see John calling his ex wife Emily.

EMILY
Hello.

JOHN
Emily it's me John
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EMILY
(talking in a rude tone)
What do you want.

JOHN
(talking in a misrable tone)
Emily things have been extremly 
difficult when youu took Rebecca 
with you.

EMILY
(talking in a rude tone)
Rightfully soo

JOHN
(talking in a misrable tone)
Look I am at a point in my life 
where I just feel alone and am not 
enjoying life. I have tried going 
to the cafe and local bar's but 
everytime someone just wants to 
have a go at me. This morning 
someone tried to rob me, so I 
decided to break his windpipe with 
my gun. I am at a point now where I 
don't want to die without seeing my 
daughter for the very last time. I 
know you and I haven't had a good 
relationship ever since I come back 
from the war, but all I ask is that 
I can visit my daughter over at 
Jaime's.

EMILY
(talking in a rude tone)
Listen Macho Man Rebecca is fine 
with me and Jaime plus I don't 
think Rebecca wants to see you.

JOHN
(talking in a misrable tone)
(talking in a curious tone)
What do you mean.

EMILY
(talking in a rude tone)
Well just to refresh your memory, 
you did not let her go to paris 
with her friends.

JOHN
(talking in a misrable tone)
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Look Emily, I wasn't prepard for my 
little girl to go out all alone. I 
didn't want anyone to take 
advantage of her. Please find it in 
your heart to understand.

EMILY
(talking in a rude tone)
Look don't try to play too goody to 
shoes here for she was so excited 
to be with her friends. She needs 
to go out and experince memories 
with her friends that she will 
carry in her adult life. But you 
didn't care about that for you only 
cared about your stupied values.

JOHN
(talking in a misrable tone)
Look Emily at somepoint there will 
come a time where I won't be here 
anymore. I have tried the anti 
depressents but they haven't 
worked. I feel that all of this is 
because I haven't got Emily with 
me.

EMILY
(talking in a rude tone)
Look don't try to tell me your sad 
story. Look maybe I will ask Emily 
if she wants to see you but if she 
no then no is no.

JOHN
Thank you so much Emil, I greatly 
appreciate it.

EMILY
save it.

INT. JAIME'S HOME2 2

Emily calls Rebecca

EMILY
Rebecca I need to have a word with 
you.

Emily sits down with Rebecca

EMILY
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Your real dad wants to come vist 
over here to see how your are 
doing. If you don't want to see him 
thats absolutly fine.

REBECCA
Why would I want to see him.

EMILY
Well you don't have to.

REBECCA
To be honest I don't know, I mean 
you know what happend when he said 
no to me going to parris, but also 
I am not sure if I want to see him. 
What do you think?

EMILY
To be honest, it is 100 percent 
your choice I mean I can't speak 
for you. But things have got preety 
messed for him for he called now 
saying that he was on anti 
depressents but he feels that 
cheeking to see if you are okay 
will help him.

REBECCA
How bad is it?

EMILY
I would say preety bad to the point 
he isn't starting to enjoy his life 
for when he goes to a cafe or bar, 
someone tries to have a go at him.

REBECCA
I don't know weather to say yes or 
no. What do you think is best.

EMILY
Well Rebeeca this is just what I am 
going to say so you ethier take it 
or not. When he called me he seemed 
depressed and upset. He seemed very 
shallow inside. I know you haven't 
had the best relationship with him 
but I would recomanded him just 
making a little visit to cheek if 
you are alright. I mean after all 
he is your dad but it is your 
choice and I don't want to force 
you.
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REBECCA
I mean yeah. I just hope everything 
goes okay.

EMILY
Fine then I am going to ring him 
and tell him, you are alright in 
him coming over.

INT. JAIME’S HOME3 3

We see John coming to Jaime's home. Emily opens the door and 
John looks at Rebeeca happily.

JOHN
Oh if it isn't my little princess.

REBECCA
(talking in a sarcastic tone)

I MEAN HELLO THERE.

JOHN
How lovely is it to see you.

Jaime appears.

JAIME
So you must be John I take it.

JOHN
Yest that's me.

JAIME
Is there anything you want John 
like anything to eat for I could 
have chefs cook you a medium rare 
steak or if you want I could call 
for a takeaway to be deliverd.

JOHN
No thanks for I am so happy to see 
my daughter. I was wondering if I 
could take her out somewhere to 
pherhaps eat or buy her some gifts.

JAIME
Well how its going to work is you 
can take Rebecca anywhere but I am 
going to have to come with you.

JOHN
(talking in a annoyed tone)
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Oh come on Jaime do I look like I 
am about to kidnap my own daughter.

JAIME
Look John you maybe a nice guy but 
I don't want anything bad happening 
to my daughter.

JOHN
(talking in a angry and frustrated 
tone)
She is not your daughter for she is 
my daughter.

JAIME
(talking in a mocking tone)
She was your daughter untill you 
decided to be a big bi*ch by not 
letting her go to parris with her 
friends.

John grabs Jaime by his shirt.

JOHN
(talking in a angry and frustrated 
tone)
I don't know who you think you are 
but lets get this staight she is my 
daughter.

JAIME
(talking in a mocking tone)
Well John I don't if you have had 
another bear or two. But the way I 
see it your just man who has lost 
everything. You ethier let go of me 
or I am going to have to call my 
bodyguards to physically remove 
you. Trust me they will drag you 
like a dog.

REBECCA
let go of him dad.

John lets go's of Jaime.

REBECCA
(talking in a frustrated tone)
Dad are you stupied, I mean have 
you lost the plot.

JAIME
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Oh look its alright it's just 
sometimes adults might have a bit 
of a falling out.
(talking in a suprised tone)
But what do you say lets go to 
wherever your father is going to 
take use.

John turns to Rebecca.

JOHN
Rebecca, do you really want him to 
come.

REBECCA
Yes just in case you try to be 
sneaky.

JOHN
Rebecca, you know I am not like 
that.

JAIME
Come on Johnny boy listen to your 
daughter.

JOHN
fine if that what you want Rebecca.

John take Rebecca and Jaime to a restraunt.

INT. RESTRAUNT4 4

JAIME
So I was wondering who is going to 
pay for the meal.

JOHN
Well its going to be me.

John looks at how much money he has got in his pocket.

JAIME
Have you got enough money to pay 
for the food Johnny boy for you do 
know that I can pay for the food.

JOHN
Unfotuantly not. You can pay Jaime.

REBECCA
Wait so dad is not going to pay for 
the meal.
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JOHN
Look Rebecca, I have been off i'l 
for quite some time.

JAIME
don't worry for I will pay for the 
dinner and everything is going to 
be alright.

Rebecca faces towards Jaime.

REBECCA
Thank you so much dad.

JOHN
No problem my little princess.

John takes Emily and Rebecca to a gift shop.

JOHN
Is there anything you would like 
from here.

REBECCA
Can I have that dad.

Rebecca points to one of the things in the glass cabinets.

John cheeks how much money he has got.

JAIME
Well Johnny boy haven't got enough 
for that thing that she wants.

JOHN
(talking in a frustrated tone)
Will you be quite for this is 
embarrasing.

John faces Rebecca.

JOHN
Look sweatheart I haven't got 
enough for that thing that you 
want.

REBECCA
(Talking in a angry and frustrated 
tone)
Dad are you legit broke?

JAIME
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Well I have and there is no way I 
would allow my princes not getting 
what she wants.

INT. JAIME’S HOME5 5

JAIME
Well didn't we have a good time?

REBECCA
(talking in a happy tone)
Yes we did.

JOHN
So Jaime, I really want to have a 
word with you in privite.

JAIME
Oh whats it about.

EMILY
Yeah John what is it about.

JOHN
Emily please stay out of this. 
Hannah, you and your mum go outside 
for I am going to have a word with 
Jaime.

Hannah and Emily go outside.

JOHN
Listen Jaime I don't appreciate how 
you decided to rub it in my face.

JAIME
(talking in a jokeing tone)
Comeone on now Johnny boy you 
didn't have enough money.

JOHN
(talking in a frustrated tone)
Don't call me that. I appreciate 
you being ever so kind and paying 
for the food and that thing she 
wanted from the gift shop.

JAIME
(talking in a mocking tone)



13.

No you don't appreciate what I have 
done for you mostly care about 
yourself for to be quite frank you 
were quite salty over me paying for 
the food and Rebecca's present. 
Just a bit of advice. Don't be a 
big bi**h when things don't go you 
way.

John in asolute anger grabs Jaime by the shirt.

JOHN
I'll show you who is a real bi**h.

Hannah and Emily come in to the room quickly.

REBECCA
Stop!

EMILY
Stop?

JAIME
Don't worry about me. I am going to 
show Old timer who he really is 
messing with

Jaime punches John in the guy causing John to get down on his 
knees.

JAIME
I am gonna call security to get rid 
of this guy.

Jaime reaches for his phone and calls security.

A security man comes in and escorts John out of Jaime's 
house.

INT. REBECCA'S SCHOOL6 6

Rebecca is hanging out with her friend Paige.

PAIGE
So how are you doing

REBECCA
I'm good.

PAIGE
So I was wondering if you wanna 
come to my house?
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REBECCA
(absolutly)
I'm gonna ring my mum to see if she 
is alright with this.

Rebecca rings her mum

EMILY
Hello Rebecca

REBECCA
Hi there mum I was wondering if I 
could go over to Paige's house?

EMILY
Offcourse you can Rebecca.

Just please come back home for Jaime is gonna take all of us 
to fancy restraunt.

REBECCA
(talking in a happy tone)
Oh thanks mum you are the best.

EMILY
No problem.

INT. PAIGE'S HOUSE7 7

We see Rebecca chilling out and relaxing with Paige.

Rebecca decided to leave Paiges house.

INT. JAIME’S HOME8 8

Rebecca, Jaime and Emily come back home after they have had 
dinner at the restraunt.

JAIME
Oh was that great

EMILY
I would say that was proper good 
food we had, What about you 
Rebecca.

REBECCA
that was really good.

JAIME
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Anyway it's time for bed so 
hopefully we will get some 
goodnight sleep.

We see Rebecca walking upstaris. We also Rebecca sleeping. 
Whilst Rebecca is sleeping she is making an iratating face. 
She hears a mysterious voice.

MYSTERY MAN
It's alright Rebecca, You can take 
it.

Rebecca looks up to see someone on top of her.

REBECCA
(talking in a suprised and 
uncomfortable tone)
Jaime.

EXT.9 9

Paige tries approaching Rebecca who looks upset.

PAIGE
(talking in a worried and concerned 
tone)
Rebecca are you alright.

REBECCA
I'm alright

PAIGE
Are you sure for if there is 
anything that you wanna talk about 
you can always talk to me.

REBECCA
I'm alright.

We cut to hometime where Paige is about to go to her home but 
is confronted by Rebecca.

REBECCA
Paige there is something I need to 
talk about.

PAIGE
Offcourse please tell me about it 
for I have been really worried aout 
you.

REBECCA
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Well you know Yesterday when I had 
to leave to go out to a restraunt 
with my family.

PAIGE
yes

REBECCA
(starting to cry)
Well when I was in my bed sleeping, 
My step father Jaime was on top of 
me and he did stuff that you 
should't do. And I am starting to 
think he got me pregenet.

PAIGE
(talking in a conerned tone)
Oh my god I am so sorry for what 
that piece of sh*t did to you. You 
know what how about come over to my 
place.

INT. PAIGE’S HOUSE10 10

We see Paige comforting Rebecca.

REBECCA
Please can I call my dad.

PAIGE
(talking in a concerned tone)
Yeah feel free.

Rebecca calls her dad.

JOHN
Hi there Rebecca.

REBECCA
Hi there dad, I need to tell you 
something

JOHN
Yes my dear.

REBECCA
(talking in a upset tone.
Yesterday when I was sleeping, 
Jaime was on top of me and was 
doing things that you shouldent't 
do whatsoever and I am not sure if 
he got me pregenet.
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JOHN
(talking in a serious tone)
Leave it with me. Plus where are 
you.

REBECCA
I am over at Paige's house.

INT. JAIME’S HOME11 11

John goes to Jaime's home. Emily opens the door.

EMILY
(talking in a suprised tone)
John your not meant to be here.

JOHN
(talking in a serious tone)
Move out of my way Emily.

John moves Emily out of her way. Johan sees Jaime sitting in 
a couch in anger.

JOHN
Just the person I was looking for.

JAIME
What do you want.

JOHN
I don't want anything from a 
pervert like you.

JAIME
What did you just call me.

JOHN
I called you a pervert because you 
are a pervert.

JAIME
What makes you think I am a 
pervert.

JOHN
(talking in a angry and furious 
tone)
Rebecca told me the innapropirate 
things that you did to her. She is 
worried that you impregenated her.

EMILY
(talking in a suprised tone)
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Oh Jaime is this even tru.

JAIME
Emily I would never do anything to 
our duaghter.

JOHN
Well how about I call Emily right 
now and see what she says.

JAIME
Look your being pathetic alright, I 
don't if your trying to give me a 
ad reputation but I will call 
security.

JOHN
(talking in a angry and furious 
tone)
Prove to me that you are a real man 
and not just a coward who has his 
security do everything for him.

EMILY
Guys please stop this.

JAIME
Oh no Emily for I am going to teach 
this old timer a lesson that I 
teached him last time.

Jaime and John fight. Jaime tries everything but John 
overpowers him. John continues on punching a grounded Jaime 
until Emily tells him to stop.

EMILY
Stop!

John stand up.

JOHN
Emily plese listen to me.

EMILY
Trust me I had no idea that he did 
this to my little girl.

John comforts Emily.

JOHN
It's alright, I know you would 
never let anything bad happen to 
out daughter.



19.

I want you to ring the police right now.

Jaime who has gone to the kitchen gets a knife to stab John

JAIME
(screaming)
I'm gonna fu**ing kill you.

John quickly gets his gun and shoot Jaime in the leg. Jaime 
lays on the ground in pain.

JOHN
(talking in a serious and mencacing 
tone)
If you dare get back up, I'l shoot 
you in the other leg.

INT. PAIGE’S HOUSE12 12

Paige comforts Rebecca. Rebecca gets a call from her dad.

JOHN
Hi there Rebecca.

REBECCA
Hi dad.

JOHN
I thought I might let you know that 
me and that son of a bi**h Jaime 
had a fight, thankfully I took him 
down and shot him in the leg. He 
will be struggling to walk in 
prison for we have called the 
police and they have arested him.

REBECCA
Thank you so much dad from now on I 
wanna live with you but what about 
mum. 

JOHN
Your mum will stay with us and 
hopefully we can try to rebuild our 
relationship by getting therapy and 
hopefully be together.

REBECCA
Thats good but what about if I am 
pregenet, whose gonna take care of 
the baby.

JOHN
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Leave that to me and your mum. I 
would protect that baby with all my 
heart. At least she he will be 
lucky to have an ex millitary 
soldier as his grandad.

REBECCA
(talking jokeingly)
What if it's a she.

JOHN
Well nevermind as long as me and 
your mum raise him that's all that 
matters for I don't want you 
constantly have to change his 
nappis or be filled with the burden 
of taking care of him whilst you 
have got other priorities like 
school.

REBECCA
Thank you so much dad your the 
best, I am sorry for what happend 
when you said no to me going to 
parris with my friends.

JOHN
Oh it's okay Rebecca, you dont have 
to say sorry to me. I was doing 
just because I worried that someone 
might take advantage of you. I was 
also wondering if you want to come 
over to my house or stay with 
Paige.

REBECCA
Dad I want to stay with Paige if 
that's alright with you.

JOHN
It's perfectly alright with me for 
I want you to happy and okay. 
Anyway I am going to drive your mum 
over to my house. Please take care 
and goodbye.

REBECCA
Goodbye dad.

The movie ends with Paige comforting Rebecca.
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